

June Newsletter

Issue 1, 2022

Think about these things...

Dear BCA Families,

I hope that you are already enjoying a restful and refreshing summer break. This time of rest from the routines of school is much deserved by our students and teachers. They work extremely hard. The day-in-and-day-out faithfulness of the teachers and students at BCA is encouraging.

We hope you enjoyed our time together at the Promotion and Awards Ceremony as we acknowledged some of the fruit of diligent labor. It was a lovely time to recognize the growth in knowledge, wisdom, and



virtue that the Lord has brought forth in the minds and hearts of our students. We are blessed to see that fruit lived out in our small school. I hope that you continue to think about the things that are true, honorable, just, pure, lovely, commendable, excellent, and worthy of

praise when it comes to our students, our teachers, and our school. There is much to be thankful for and many good things to set our minds upon.



Staff, students, and families, I pray you find that rejuvenating type of rest this summer in your most favorite ways. Diligent labor necessitates rest. At the same time, I want to acknowledge that the summer is also a time of preparation. And for us, preparation amidst transition. There may be some processes that seem a bit slower or minor changes in some things that you are used to (i.e. summer office hours). Your patience is appreciated and any concerns or questions you

have are wanted and welcome. I will do my best to keep you informed, but sometimes a question can clear up any confusion or uncertainty.

Please note the Important Information contained below in this newsletter. I hope this information helps aid our communication while providing some answers for when you will receive necessary resources and communication for the 22-23 school year. Please, feel free to contact me for any reason. If you leave a voicemail, the response will be slower than if you send an email because there are no regular office hours this summer.

Now for some updates ...

Board Updates: The board continues their work throughout the summer. Interviews, the Head of School search, the final presentation from the Champion Group's assessment, and their routine oversight continues. If you need a reminder, <u>current board members are listed on our website</u> along with their email address. I am looking forward to including pertinent updates regarding the Head of School Search in upcoming Newsletters. Stay tuned.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Summer Office Hours - By appointment only
July - Parent/Student Handbook issued
August - August Newsletter
Orientation Night - TBD
First day of school - August 18

Mrs. Hutchins email: andrea@bluegrasschristianacademy.org
Office Phone: 502-348-3900
(voicemail checked weekly in summer)

BEST WAYS TO STAY INFORMED

Email: check email regularly

Website: bluegrasschristianacademy.org Facebook: BluegrassChristianAcademy Instagram: bluegrass_christian_academy

Reach Alerts are sent via TEXT every Tuesday during the school year and as needed during summer. Let us know if you have never received any so we can add you.

PARENT HOMEWORK IDEAS:)

- Listen to this: God, Tech, and the Next Generation w/ Tony Reinke
- Read this: What is Classical Education?



Enjoy your summer and rest well.

Andrea Hutchins
Interim Head of School